



Meeting opened: 7.18 pm
Attendance: 10 attendees - see Attachment Attendance and Apologies
Apologies: 3 apologies – Paula Cowan, Jody Bayley, Tamara Small

Acknowledgement of Country (from class) Read by Andrew Whitaker

Acceptance of Minutes

There was acceptance of the minutes from 7th May 2019, with no changes.

Karen Crawford Moved
Andrew Whitaker Seconded

Business Arising

We received \$1000 in grant money and got a new BBQ for the school and 3 tables.

Peter Reavie kindly made 'no stopping' signs. Andrew has put the signs out on Ross Street at the end of the lane way no stopping zone. Hopefully the signs will make a difference for the local residents.

There is a kiosk sub station going into the school grounds as part of the redevelopment. This will be 2.7mm long and 1.5m wide. Donna Blatchford called Infrastructure today and the project manage is coming up with a response.

Correspondence

Neil Jensen asked if we would fund / part fund 20 new rugby PSSA shirts. This would not be as replacements but simply because they don't have enough. We could part fund these depending on the sports budget. Donna agreed to look into this.

Treasurer's Report

 Stuart Wagland (SW)

The full details of the Treasurer's report and bank account balances were distributed prior to the meeting. SW gave an overview of the report and finances.

Stuart will follow up with Robert Killian on the latest \$1000 from a recent house sale in the area.

Fundraising

 Stephanie England (SE)

Stephanie mentioned that a BBQ and cake stall is planned for the election day on 18th May. At this time, there are not enough parent volunteers but the Curly Comms will be asking for more volunteers.

Canteen Report

 Andrew Whitaker (AW)

We have had a series of no shows last term but it was more to do with assigning people into slots as opposed to them forgetting. We will send reminders to all volunteers to check their slot.

PSSA issues, either parents who have not selected early lunches of the non-PSSA print option not available on school24 have caused problems.

A note has been put on school24 reminding people to select an early lunch.

We have requested an alphabetised list of all PSSA children so we can sort the orders more effectively, there was also a suggested that we just move lunch for all kids on a Friday!

Uniform Shop Tamara Small (TS)

Nothing to report.

OOSH Andrew Whitaker (AW)

Andrew Hearne our contract director finished up his 6 months with us at the end of last term.

We had a successful vacation care with good attendance despite the multiple public holidays.

We have moved forward with our improvement plan, which includes a new website we have launched - curlykidsoosh.com.au which will give parents easy access the KidsXap site, new menus, new activities and the all forms parents may need over the year for extra-curricular activities and re-enrolment.

We have launched a new Construction and Quiet room in the classroom next to the Kindy room filled with blocks, construction kits, board games and LEGO where children can enjoy building and construction.

The new basketball hoop has been great for competitions and we have a new Cooking Club, a new Gardening Club, Soccer Competitions and more.

Principal's Report Donna Blatchford (DB)

Donna presented the Principal's Report for May 2019 a copy of which can be found attached to these minutes.

School Council

Nothing to report

Other Business

In February's P&C meeting, there was a question about paying conductors for band. There is no update around this and the conductor costs remain high.

There was a discussion around the P&C taking over band. The school has not yet sent a proposal to the P&C on this. Donna agreed to look at the pros and cons on the P&C taking over band and present back.

Meeting closed 8.56pm

Next 2019 Meetings

18 June

30 July

10 September

22 October

3 December